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The information contained in this message is legally privileged and confidential. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you 

are hereby notified that use, dissemination, distribution or reproduction of this message is prohibited. If you have received this message in 

error, please notify us immediately. Thank you. 

He ture no nga korero katoa kei roto o tenei karere, no reira, kia tupato. Mehemea kaore matau kaua e mau. Me whakamohiotia atu ki to Tari, 

me te mea nana I tono mai. E Tika Hoki. 

 

Regional Public Health, Community Health Building, Hutt Hospital, Private Bag 31907, Lower Hutt 

Phone: 04 570 9002 Fax: 04 570 9211 Email: rph@huttvalleydhb.org.nz 

To: General Practices, Pharmacists, After-Hours Centres and Emergency Departments in the greater 

Wellington and Wairarapa regions 

From: Dr Annette Nesdale, Medical Officer of Health 

Date: 07/03/2020 

Title: Public Health Alert: Notification of fifth confirmed case of coronavirus 

 

Please distribute the following information to relevant staff in your organisation.  

All public health alerts are available at www.rph.org.nz/publichealthalerts 

 

National Health Advisory: Notification of fifth confirmed case of 

coronavirus (7 March 2020) 

This is to inform you that late yesterday, 6 March 2020, the Ministry of Health’s National Health Coordination 
Centre was notified of the fifth positive COVID-19 test, which fits the existing pattern of spread primarily 
within families.  

This positive result is for a New Zealand citizen in her 40’s, the partner of the third case announced earlier 
this week.  

Immediate details of the case history of the Auckland couple, whose family members recently arrived home 
from Iran (23 Feb), were outlined previously.  

Casual contact tracing is underway for this individual and close contacts are already in self-isolation.    

This woman is already in self-isolation at home and has been since Thursday. She has appropriate clinical 
support from public health and district health board staff.  

Like three of our positive cases, this person doesn’t require hospital level care and neither does anyone else 
in the family home.  

NHCC staff will inform all relevant Government and external agencies about this case.  

The situation is being closely monitored by the NHCC and updates will be provided on the Ministry’s website.  

Thank you for your ongoing support in protecting the health of the New Zealand public.  

 


